BELTON PARISH COUNCIL










              Ref: 39/16
MINUTES of the meeting of Belton Parish Council held in the Belton Public Hall, on the 20th December 2016
PRESENT: Cllr D.G.E Ripley, Chairman presiding


      Cllr’s
D Neale 
R Vergette
J Warwick 
R White
M Glew 



W E Pryce   
T Ferris 
N Mattu 
APOLOGIES: for absence were received from Cllr’s: K Bright 
CLERK’S: K Fowler & R Mathews 

PUBLIC:  John Stead, Rev Cliff Kay & John Tabrah 
PUBLIC FORUM 

John Stead stated Gary Addlesee has done some work in the church yard but this was voluntary. 
1. DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr N Mattu declared an interest in agenda item 8 – Planning application 2016/1907 
Cllr D Ripley declared an interest in agenda item 8 – Planning application 2016/1894 

2. MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 15th November 2016, copies here with, of which were previously circulated were taken as read. 
Resolved: Cllr Neal proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 15th November 2016 were a true recorded and should be signed, Cllr Glew seconded the proposal, and the minutes were approved. 
3. MATTERS ARSISING 

7. Reports by Councillors and Clerk

Cllr Glew stated that the Obelisk looked in good order when he past.

12. Christmas Tree  

It was reported that everyone seems happy with the Christmas tree. Thanks was given to Gary Addlesee who provided the tube and to the chairman who provided the tree. 
4. BELTON VICAR
Rev Kay thanked the council for the opportunity to attend their meeting. He has been serving the community for a year now and is happy and settled in Belton, he also covers Althorpe, Keadby and Amcotts. Rev Kay talked about the church and churchyard. 

Rev Kay went on to read out a letter regarding money that has been bequeathed for the upkeep of the church grounds. 









Chairman ………………………………
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4. BELTON VICAR CONT: 
Ray Mathews explained when the Parish Council took over responsibility of the closed grave yard. Cllr Ripley asked if this will affect the Parish Councils responsibilities. The clerk was asked to give Rev Kay a copy of the plan for the burial grounds. Rev Kay will give a copy of the bequeath letter to the clerk. 

Cllr Neal suggested that the parish council set up a separate bank account for the burial ground and the bequeath funds paid into it. 
Further discussions took place regarding what the money could be used for. Cllr Warwick stated that it should be used for something meaningful. 

Cllr Ripley informed Rev Kay that the parish council pays for the floodlights over the Christmas period at the church when it is requested. 

5. RAY MATHEWS RETIREMENT PRESENTATION 
Cllr Ripley stated that the council would like to thank Ray Mathews for all his 26 years of service to the parish council, he has put in tremendous hours of work and will be sadly missed. 
The council presented Ray with £300 Warner Leisure Vouchers and wished him well for the future. Ray thanked the council and stated he was very touched by their generous gift. 

6. CLERK & COUNCILLOR REPORTS
Ray Mathews reported the current situation regarding registering the land around the war memorial. He stated that the council will need to get a solicitor to help with the land Registry application as it is not straight forward. The clerk will contact North Lincs Legal department who are currently helping her register land for another council. 

Cllr Neale stated that while looking through the planning he noticed that the caravan park proposed for the garden centre has been refused. Cllr Warwick explained what he knew regarding this application. Cllr Ferris stated that there are a lot of old skips been dumped on this land. 

Cllr Ripley reported that the Steers Arms is still looking untidy, they have painted the front of the Steers but weeds etc. need cutting back to make it more presentable. Cllr Neale asked if anyone knew what was happening with the land. 
Cllr Ripley reported regarding the Stockhill development roof line and stated that he contacted the planning department who reported back that there was an issue with the application and that an application for felt roof tiles will be coming to the PC. 

Ray Mathews reported that the traffic issues on Westgate, High Street are not classed as high priority anymore and the camera signs will be removed. 

7. PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSENT
2016/1920 – Application for a non-material amendment to PA/2016/817 to change colour 

                        of Windows and doors from white to cream UPVC – Elder House Farm, 

                        Derrythorpe Road, Belton 

                        No Observations: 
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7. PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSENT CONT: 

2016/1822 – Planning permission to change the use of a double garage into a dormer 

                        Bungalow with rear extension – Adjacent to Forge Croft, 5 Mann Lane, 

           Westgate, Belton 

            Objections were raised on the following grounds: 

1. Open Country Side

2. Back Land Development 

3. Land not suitable for further development

2016/1894 – Outline planning permission to erect a two-storey detached dwelling with 
                        Appearance, landscaping and scale reserved for subsequent approval – Land 
                        North of 78 High Street, Belton 

                        No Observations: 

2016/1907 – Outline planning permission for 5 detached dwellings – Former site of Sir 
                        Solomon Inn, Kind Edward Street, Belton
                        Objections were raised on the following grounds: 

1. Over development of the site

2. Outside Structure Plan 

3. Back Land Development  

Applications granted: 

2016/1569 – Planning permission to erect an orangery at Reindeer Inn, Thorne Road, 
                        Sandtoft 

2016/1510 – Planning permission to erect a detached two storey three bedroom dwelling

          With two associated off road car parking spaces at 35 Jeffrey Lane, Belton 

2016/0271 – Planning permission to erect a detached dwelling on a vacant plot with a 

           Detached garage – Land adjacent to 28 Bracon, Belton 

2016/1533 – Planning permission to erect a single-storey rear extension at 4 Johnson 

          Close, Belton 

2016/1691 – Application for the certificate of lawful development for an existing first floor

           Staff accommodation – Equestrian Centre, Stone Lodge Farm, Belton 
8. POLICE MATTERS/ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR 

There were no matter raised this month. 
9. CORRESPONDENCE 

(a) Countryside Magazine 
10. HANDYMAN WORK  
Cllr Ripley reported that Gary Addlesee has access to hedge trimmers and suggested that the council get him to trim back the hedge running out of Epworth to Belton. 

Ray stated that the council do not own the hedge and are not responsible for cutting it back. The clerk will contact Tim Allen at North Lincs Council. 

Cllr Glew stated that nothing has been done still with the dyke at Bell shore, Church Town, Carr House where the van went off the road. It needs building back up. 
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11. CONSIDER G 7 D CONTRACTS QUOTE REFERENCE CHURCHYARD 
Resolved: The matter to be placed on next month’s agenda 
12. BUDGET CONSIDERATION & PROPOSALS FOR YEAR ENDING 31ST MARCH 2018  

The clerk previously circulated a proposed budget. After lengthy discussions regarding tree planting and the purchase of flashing speed signs. Cllr Drury proposed that the council keep the precept at £15000.00 for 2017/2018, Cllr Vergette seconded the proposal. Cllr Pryce added an amendment that the precept be increased by two thousand, there was seconder, Cllr Pryce amendment failed. Cllr Drury proposal which was put to the vote and resulted 7 in favour, 2 against. 

Resolved: The PC precept for 2017/2018 will comprise £14375.00 and Government grant of £625.00
13. HIGHWAY MATTERS 

Cllr Ripley reported that the road surface opposite the shop on the High Street has flowed towards the pavement and needs to be looked at. 
14. NEW VILLAGE MATTERS 

Discussions took place regarding the annual Christmas lights competition. Cllr’s Pryce, Warwick and Vergette agreed that they will meet and judge the lights 

Resolved: Place the matter of prize money and presentation on the January agenda.  
1. The issue of old skips in the garden centre was discussed they need to be removed. The clerk to contact North Lincs Council 

2. The houses near the motorway need to be asked to clear up there land it is untidy with scrap cars etc. 

3. Cars are being parked in Ash Tree Close advertising for sale. 

4. Cllr Glew asked that the Cubs & Scouts badge designs be placed on the next agenda.  

15.  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
Cllr Pryce proposed the approval of all payments; Cllr Glew seconded the proposal which was approved by all councillors.  A bank transfer of £8000 was agreed. 
Expenditure

Ray Mathews 

Wages + salary increase 
1670.24
Katy Fowler 

Wages Dec
 

£359.27
Inland Revenue
Tax & National Insurance
£402.00

K Fowler 

Parish Council Computer +

                                        Software 


£336.98

B G Jackson 

Compensation Drainage 

                                        Work carried out 

£3000.00 
Garry Addlesee 
Planters 


£280 
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